

Village of Pigeon News

29 South Main Street, P.O Box 379 Pigeon, Michigan 48755 www.pigeonmichigan.com email-villageofpigeon@gmail.com

Hall (989) 453-2733 • Fax (989) 453-3000 • Police (989) 453-3001 • DPW After Hours Emergency (989) 453-3473

Volume 11, Issue 5 October 2018

Village Officials

Michael LePage, President (2020) Dale Collison, Trustee (2018) Michael Wehner, Trustee (2020) Robert Chandonnet, Trustee (2020) Kent Shetler, Trustee (2018) Matthew Esch, Trustee (2018) Marc Hill, Trustee (2020)

Village Hours

Hall: 9am – 4pm DPW: 7 am –3:30pm Monday through Friday unless otherwise posted.

Village Council Meetings

Third Monday of every month at 7pm at the village hall.

Holiday Closings

Thanksgiving Thurs., Nov. 22, 2018

Water and Sewer Rates

As of April 1, 2018 \$14.98 per 1,000 gal. Water \$22.47 Water Ready-to-Serve Fee \$7.66 per 1,000 gal. Sewer \$11.49 Sewer Ready-to-Serve Fee

Trash/Brush Collection

Every Wednesday unless a holiday falls on Mon., Tues. or Wed. then pickup will be on Thursday that week. Rate: \$16.10 per month. Large items please call Emterra at 1-877-609-6753

Utility Bill Due Dates

Utility Bills issued <u>October 1, 2018</u> are due <u>October 20, 2018</u>. Late charges will be applied to any bill not paid by the due date.

Internet Bill Pay

Go to the village website and on the left hand side of the Home Page click on "Pay Utility Bill Online".

MISS DIG

If you are doing any work in your yard and need utilities located please call 1-800-482-7171 or 811

Yard Debris

Please do not place grass clippings and tree branches out in the street. It creates a hazard for other residents; and can cause problems with our storm sewers. If you have branches or grass clippings that need to be taken care of before the weekly Wednesday Brush Pick-up by Emterra, please take them to the DPW Garage at 70 N. Main St..

Hydrant Flushing

The Village of Pigeon will be flushing Hydrants during the days of October 1st through the 5th. You may experience some water discoloration.

Leaf Pickup

We are asking that you place your leaves on the grass between the curb and the sidewalk. Placing the leaves on the grass, instead of the street, enables us to pick up the leaves during wet conditions and protects our storm sewers in the process. We will start picking up leaves on Thurs., Oct.8th and continue to pick up leaves on Mon. & Thurs. until Thurs. Nov. 29th. Please have your leaves out by 7:00 am on the day of pickup. **Do not place** anything but leaves in the **piles.** Also for everyone's safety please remember **if vou** can't see the operator of the Leaf Machine, he cannot see you. Thank you for your cooperation

Pigeon VFW Hall Rentals Please call the Village Hall

Don't Forget to Vote!

Tuesday, November 6th, voting will be at the Village/Township Hall please use the south entrance.

2018 Trick-or-Treat Hours

2018 Trick-or-Treat hours for Wednesday, October 31st are 5:30pm to 7:00pm. There is a Curfew of 9:00pm for anyone 17 and under, Mon., Oct. 29th, Tues., Oct. 30th, Wed., Oct. 31st and Thurs., Nov. 1, 2018

Dear Residents,

Fall is officially here, and leaves will begin falling. Leaf pickup will begin in October and will continue throughout the fall. We have some street paving and patchwork to take place yet this fall, depending on paving contractor availability. Sidewalk work is completed for this year, and plans are to budget additional sidewalk repair for 2019. We are looking at another major street repair in 2019. We hope to replace water and storm sewer infrastructure on North and South Frank Streets to Charles Street. We will be seeking bids for this project. With funding in place, no new long term debt will be needed to fund the project. The village auditor Nietzke & Faupel PC, reported during the annual audit review that the village is in a strong financial position.

Have a great fall! Michael A. LePage Village President